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Fri, 28 Sep Zoomobile, Last day of Term for staff and students 

Mon, 15 Oct First day of Term 4—students and teachers 

Wed , 14 Nov Year 7 Immunisation 

Tues, 27 Nov Variety Christmas Party 

Wed, 5 Dec Special Children’s Christmas Party  

Thurs, 6 Dec Celebration Assembly 

Fri, 7 Dec Metropolitan Swimming Carnival 

Thurs, 13 Dec Amazing Achiever and PBL Assembly 

Fri, 14 Dec Christmas Craft Day 

Wed, 19 Dec Last day of Term for Students 

 
Dear Parents and Caregivers,  
 
As we quickly approach the end of another term it is important and beneficial to reflect on the achievements we have 
made. Our newsletters are full of the great achievements of our students and you hear about the achievements of 
your children on a regular basis from your child’s classroom teacher.  
 

Therapists and service providers in our school 
Thank you for assisting us in completing the procedures necessary to ensure that therapists can come to school and 
work with your child. The current data is showing us that 71% of our students are accessing therapists or external 
providers at school. This equates to a large number of therapists going in and out of our school daily. Please be 
patient in regards to approvals for therapists, the induction process and teachers contacting therapists. 
 

Assisted School Transport Drivers and ATSOs  
This week we met with drivers and ATSOs to discuss the arrival and departure procedures and epilepsy. The drivers 
and ATSOs do a great job of picking up and dropping off your children. Meetings in the future will focus on Autism, 
communication and behaviour management. If you have any suggestions please let us know. 
 

Science Week 
What a great Science Week we are having! Science lessons with buddy classes were educational for all who attended. 
All students were able to spend time with the fire fighters, see the fire truck and see the hose being used. We hope 
they will come back next year. It was great to have some community workers in the school. 
 

Extreme Weather Event 
Anybody that witnessed the hailstorm at The Ponds School or has seen the photos would have thought it had 
snowed. To ensure the safety of all, the buses were delayed until this weather event subsided. 
 

Events @ The Ponds School 
Our Farmer Fundraiser raised nearly $500 for Drought Angels. The students looked great dressed as farmers and farm 
animals and the scarecrows classes made were spectacular! 
Selected students enjoyed participating in ice skating at Macquarie Centre with Variety. 
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Holidays 
Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday! We hope you will be able to participate in activities that make 
both you and your children happy. We look forward to seeing all students return on Monday 15th October.  
 
 
Leonie Donaldson 

Principal 

The EXTREME weather that held students up from going home  

Hail Storm 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A BIG THANK YOU to Woolworths The Ponds for donating fruit  

every week for the 4 weeks of Fruit and Veg Month. The Ponds School classes 

participated in a range of activities, with many classes using the fruit during class 

programs. Many students tried new fruits or recipes using fruit and lessons  

focused on healthy eating.  

Some students helped deliver the fruit to classrooms around the school.  

 



 





National FunFlight Day 2018 
FunFlight  is a charity established to provide children 
touched by adversity, with joy and inspiration through 
the exhilaration of flight.  
 
On Sunday 28th October 2018, FunFlight  will team up 
again to deliver children facing adversity the flight of 
their life!  
For families wishing to attend, please contact Gladyss 
Panoncillo 9626 9876 or visit the website ‘get involved’ 
for more details. 



 

We were all very excited!  Class 5 had the chance to listen to 

the Firemen in the hall while they talked to us about fire 

safety.  

We then went to the oval to see the fire truck and to watch 

as 

Cameron, Sienna, Ethan, Alisa, Taani & Kush  



We have been busy engaging all our senses in the Gardening Program throughout  

Term 3. We regularly visit the Kitchen Garden where we are showing how  

responsible we are for caring for our plants. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have grown snow peas and sugar snap peas for the  community to enjoy. We 

have also used this opportunity to measure growth and count the number of peas 

we can find.  Class 14 has now planted cucumbers and will be adding further plants 

for us to grow and nurture over the coming weeks. 


